(—4b) EBHRE L& DA E MR
7 S - o

20144F, WU TR SN LEREHEM 2 LA ARTEORAZICE & L TEBRAARBEOARITELES I,
Z L TAE LT 6 ZAE M OEIA20164E5 H O THR DD £ L7z,

AR DRIMGH TH 5Dr. Louis Ottofy & BATEEE S E M R A O RFHFE 2 MY . Fih & D3R, B2 LT
Mg 2RO L 95 L) HWOZIIS FIF7-ARE M b % <, BIZ100FEDHH 282 3,

BN EEZ GO & LERRRRHEM OIS L ) 53R L CE AR, MEoREMZRY Y, 3
RRHR S RBIE OIS & b ) REF A 25 WEHERMIAR R E 2D, 19574, WEFRILAEZIREREL LT20
HOKBETHR L7, 199845 HIZH T ez [EREHRFH S LaoME ] [ZiishTwEd,

Dk, 2BEBOMWEIEH LD 00, FHRWEDOSHE T, HEROKFAOH T, FRE—DDZMREIKE LTE
DFELREHE->TEVD L7

ROEEFHORE LEHBFIIZORBEOLOXHBOMFFLEM, B L HEADOWFROFIZEIT 5 HAFZOM
ENfTEZEZ, REPTLTIVDY L7z KRR EG—2OEBRD LD TRAEDRNERHERTH 2 L HAE R
TBY T L7 MNP, ZEERHESETE, R )OFELLGEMEMOLT 2 W25 2 EBHRE T, TONEI
LT, —BEFEMTIOROMFIEZMY) ) 2BIIH I VML) ITELTEY L7

RAEZ &, GROEMAZET LTI REAMDOAZZRBWIZHED 5L, SHBROMIIOH 12,
ERFERH 2GR, RONEZIHBICHEKL7Z0LREL, KO HZ2TE— VLT, TOFELZHIS L
DHERLATHLTEN) F L7

IV PRONBEOREICENEBE AXRBOAL LT R L ZTARZUNOERFHEM~D M LR &,
KOWEHEZHFEL TLH IR, WHAWALFEZHE L TEMENFORLTEL20b, BEXDHLIOEEZ T LI

T2, EREBIOTEFHALZ Z 2. KIS, BRMIX TOSZERMEE 2 0 X 9512, KL OFHAL LU % 5
AL, ERMX IS —%550% V5 EFASY -3 ET LT

ZBFALOFKE OO E &R L, ZLOEEVOLGEIEY . UIEKET 2 B8P 2OB 2 EH F L i~o

%
BRERY), TNDEROGROFEREBIEE EITARRDOA X7 b T 7075 —LBRbDTREZVTL &9 D%

JICD, 2016, Vol. 47, No. 1



Greeting of resignation

KIiKkuo KOBAYASHI

ICD Japan section former president

As I look back over my years as president I feel a great deal of appreciation for the opportunity I have had
to serve as the President of this great organization. At the International College of Dentists Japan Section’ s
Annual Meeting and Induction Ceremony, which was held in Tokyo in 2014, I was elected as the 28th President
of this organization. It has been past two years since that election and I went on to fulfill the term of my
service at the annual meeting in May 2016.

The purpose of this establishment is based on the ideas of our founders, Dr. Louis Ottofy and Dr. Tsurukichi
Okumura who gathered knowledge from dentists around the globe, building solid bonds with various countries
through the ICD fellowship and deepening our mutual understanding. This organization will soon reach the
milestone of its 100th anniversary, which we feel is a fantastic achievement.

The Japan Section has grown remarkably because of the accomplishments of Dr. Okumura and the other
great senior doctors. After getting over the hardships of the postwar era, membership was extended by
enrolling the qualified dentists of the time who would become known as pioneers in developing modern dental
medicine. In 1957, Dr. Hidesaku Fukushima became the first president and formally launched the Japan Section
with twenty members. This is stated in the “Outline of the International College of Dentists” published in
May 1998. Ever since its establishment, the ICD Japan section has stood out as one of the original academic
associations among the Dentistal Profession in Japan.

During my presidency, I made it my personal mission to administer a deeper concern to not only increase the
number of memberships but to also increase the visibility of this organization amongst Japanese dentistry. This
organization is a sophisticated academic association, however it is not highly recognized within our profession.
While you may be able to find many prominent doctors names within our member list, there is not enough
opportunity for the general population of dentists to obtain information about the ICD.

With the kind support of my fellow members, I was able to approach these issues in several ways. Firstly,
I organized the year business plan, and delivered our active reports in order to appeal to outsiders. At the
Winter Scientific Meeting I made a special effort to provide various content in order to have a much greater
impact. Also, I invited people from both inside and outside of the organization. As a result of these alterations I
appealed to a much wider and more open gathering for the purpose of gaining acknowledgement from dentists
in general.

Furthermore, I started up a new seminar, The Kanto Section Seminar. It is focused primarily on activating
the Kanto region and to see how the branch activities could enhance the further development of the plenary
meeting. ICD Japan Section should create the opportunity for interactions and deepen the bonds with fellows,
promoting a positive attitude in order to better absorb lessons from their seniors. I believe all of these
movements will inspire the new generation, initiating a positive response and resulting in further progress and

a higher degree of recognition of ICD Japan Section.
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